DRAFT – 7/06/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

June 14, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

     session at 5:00 p.m. with Vice-President Daniel Rollings starting the meeting.     

     This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room 
     located on 100 Laura Court in  Santa Teresa (Sunland Park), New Mexico.  
Roll Call
     Board Members present were Mr. Daniel L. Rollings, Dr. David J. Garcia, 
     and Ms. Maria E. Saenz. Ms.  Luz E. Vargas arrived at 5:15 p.m.  Mr. Fred

     Garza was absent.     
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by a student from La Union Elementary.   
Mission 
     Ms. Saenz read the mission statement.
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


       A.   Superintendent
La Union
             1.  La Union Future Problem Solvers—Ms. Sandy Tutors, La Union 

Future Problem

     Principal, said that the La Union Future Problem Solvers went to
Solvers


     Kentucky and competed at international level.  She said they did an 

     outstanding job; she introduced the students to the Board.   Supt.

     Haugen thanked Ms. Tutor, the staff members, and the parents.

PNM Grants

2.  PNM Grants Awards to Teachers—Supt. Haugen said that each year




     PNM Gas Company of New Mexico provides grants to teachers 
    around the State.  Two Gadsden teachers applied for the grants.  A 
    teacher from Anthony Elementary was awarded $2,600 and a  teacher 
    from Gadsden Middle School was awarded $2,000.  These funds are to 
    be used for instruction in their classroom to support their classroom 
    activities.  He congratulated these teachers on taking the extra effort.
Ltr. from 
     
3.  Letter from Secretary Garcia for TOTY Banquet—Supt. Haugen said Secretary Garcia
     he received a letter from Secretary Garcia sending her apology for not

     being able to attend the Teacher Of The Year Banquet.  
Ltr. From Sec.

4.  Letter from Secretary Garcia on Approval of Reconfiguration and 

Garcia 


      Moratorium on the School Ratings—Supt. Haugen said he received a 

      letter for Sec. Garcia on the approval of the reconfiguration of the 

      Chaparral Schools as well as asking for a moratorium on the testing 

      since the school composition was changed.  

Nursing Report

5.  2003-2004 Nursing Report—Supt. Haugen said that he received a 

     report from the Nursing Director Ms. Creegan.  Ms. Creegan gave an 

     overview of the 2003-2004 Nursing Report.  
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      Supt. Haugen said that the Dona Ana Branch Community College is 

      requesting a board quorum on June 30th to be presented at DABCC for a 

      meeting.  Three Board members said they would attend.  

Board Retreat/    
6.  Board Retreat/Workshop—Supt. Haugen said that a Board Retreat has 
Workshop

     been scheduled tentatively for July 14th all day or two half days.  This 

     will be a Board retreat, workshop, and special meeting.   The details 

     will be worked out at a later time.
Board Pres. 
       B.  Board President’s Report— Vice-Pres. Rollings thanked Ms. Tutor for all 

Report
             her efforts with the Future Problem Solvers.  He also thanked Ms. 

Tutor’s staff, teachers, and students.  He congratulated all of them.
Board 

      C.  Board Member—Ms. Saenz congratulated Ms. Tutor and the students.   
Member
            She said it is quite an opportunity and quite an experience to go to this 
            type of an event.  She would like to see this at every school. 



Dr. Garcia reported on his and Ms. Vargas attendance at the NMSBA 
Law Conference in Albuquerque.  He thanked other administrators who 

attend.  He said this is a very high quality conference.  He highlighted 

some of the topics of the conference.  He requested that the administra-

tion review the policies proposed by Mr. Kennedy at this conference and 

update district policies.  Dr. Garcia submitted his report and his requests 
to Supt. Haugen. 

Pres. Vargas said that the conference was very informative.  She said that 
the Board will be looking at the policies that were presented at the law 

conference.

Student Rep.
     D.   
Student Representative – Student Representative was absent, therefore,


             there was no report.

Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.    

Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Dr. Garcia moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Mr. Ace Sanchez, GFT President, said he has already filed  

 
     complaints against the district based on several issues.  He said the formal  

     complaints have been filed specifically for not recognizing the Gadsden 

     Federation as a legitimate bargaining agent and by refusing to acknowledge 

     the union as the legal representative for the employees.  He said there is a 

     problem with the mandatory teacher training because it is illegal.  He 

     mentioned a number of other issues he claims are district violations.    
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7.  Action Items
Operating
     A.  2004-2005 Operating Budget—Ms. Laura Garcia gave an overview of the 
Budget
      operational budget revenue, expenditures, salary schedules, increments, 

      new positions and cash balance.  Dr. Garcia moved to approve the budget 

      for submittal to the State Department.  Supt. Haugen recommended 


      approval of the motion.  Ms. Vargas, Dr. Garcia, and Ms. Saenz voted yes; 


      Mr. Rollings voted no.  Motion carried.
Policy GBBC
B.  Policy GBBC—Acceptable Use Policy—Supt. Haugen said this policy is 

Acceptable Use
      in reference to the use of district technology by people other than students.
Policy
      Dr. Garcia moved to approve Policy GBBC—Acceptable Use Policy as

      presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

      carried unanimously.

Policy IH
     C.   Policy IH—Acceptable  Use Policy—Supt. Haugen said that Policy IH is 

Acceptable Use
            in reference to student use of district technology.  This policy is basically 

Policy

            the same as Policy GBBC but is for students instead of adults.  Ms. Saenz
            moved to approve Policy IH—Acceptable Use Policy as presented.  Supt. 

            Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
            unanimously.
Policy IK
     D.  Policy IK—Assignment of Grades—Supt. Haugen said that this policy 

Assignment
           basically addresses going from an alpha to a numeric system.  This policy 

Of Grades
           change relates to grade levels 3-12.  There will be a  numeric system of  
           grades 50 to 100 that will be entered by teachers into an electronic format 
           and will be reported to parents by an electronically produced report card. 
           The grades will reflect academic performance skills and grades will 
           absolutely not be used for disciplinary purposes.  Mr. Rollings moved to 

           approve Policy IK—Assignment of Grades as presented.  Supt. Haugen 
           recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
8.  Discussion Items—None.
Closed 

 9.  Closed Session—Mr. Rollings moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

      Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.
                                Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
      unanimously.  The Board went into closed session at 6:07 p.m. 
Reconvened            The Board reconvened in open session at 6:58 p.m.  Mr. Rollings moved to 
      reconvened in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Adjourned        10.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 6:59 p.m.
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